State Bar of Michigan Computer Law Section

http://www.michbar.org/computer/

Special Edition August 2006

## Contents

Vote on Section Name Change to be held at Annual Meeting

Michigan Computer Lanyer is published bi-monthly. If you have an article you would like considered for publication, send a copy to:

Matthew M. Jakubowski Brooks Kushman, P.C. 1000 Town Center Floor 22, Suite 2200 Southfield, MI 48075-1183 e-mail: mjakubowski@ brookskushman.com

# Vote on Section Name Change to be held at Annual Meeting

Computer Law Section Members:

The Computer Law Section Council has considered a section name change for several years. Many members of the Council have expressed their opinion that an alternative section name would better reflect the scope of the section and would perhaps help attract more section members. Last year, a survey was conducted soliciting the opinions of the general membership regarding several issues of the section, including changing the name of the section. The majority of the section responding to the survey chose "Information Technology Law Section" as a preferred section name. The section leadership responded to the survey results with a petition for changing the section name as required by the section bylaws. The petition was presented at the March 15, 2006 Council meeting. The meeting minutes from the March 15, 2006 meeting of the Computer Law Section Council are available via the section website.

The relevant portion of the meeting minutes regarding the section name change is as follows:

- 5. Section Name Change
- (a) Mr. Raine presented to the council a petition to change the name of the section to the Information Technology Law Section, on which he had collected 12 signatures. He explained that if approved by the council, the name change would be put to a vote at the annual meeting and then if approved by 2/3 of the general membership present it will be submitted to the Board of Commissioners for approval. After an inquiry about other options, Mr. Raine explained that in order to bring any other pos-

## STATE BAR OF MICHIGAN COMPUTER LAW SECTION

Chairperson—Paul J. Raine

Chairperson-elect—Stephen L. Tupper

Secretary—Kimberly A. Paulson

Treasurer—Christopher J. Falkowski

COUNCIL MEMBERS

Dante Benedettini

Charles Bieneman

Jeremy Bisdorf

Donald M. Crawford

Thomas M. Iacobelli

Matthew M. Jakubowski

Lawrence R. Jordan

Marta A. Manildi

Mark Malven

Kimberly A. Paulson

Paul J. Raine

Jeffrey G. Raphelson

Jerome M. Schwartz

John L. Tatum

Stephen L. Tupper

Mary Ann Wehr

Janet M. Ziulkowski

#### IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR

Sandra Jo Franklin

#### **Ex-Officio**

Claudia V. Babiarz

Thomas Costello, Jr.

Kathy Damian

Sandra Jo Franklin

Robert A. Feldman Mitchell A. Goodkin

Mitchell A. Goodki

William H. Horton

Lawrence R. Jordan

Charles P. Kaltenbach

Michael S. Khoury

J. Michael Kinney Thomas L. Lockhart

Janet L. Neary

Jeffrey G. Raphelson

Frederick E. Schuchman III

Steven L. Schwartz

Carol R. Shepard

Anthony A. Targan

### Commissioner Liaison

Gregory L. Ulrich

#### STATEMENT OF EDITORIAL POLICY

The aim and purpose of the Computer Law Section of the State Bar of Michigan is to provide information relative to the field of computer law and other information that the section believes to be of professional interest to the section members.

Unless otherwise stated, the views and opinions expressed in the *Michigan Computer Lawyer* are not necessarily those of the Computer Law Section or the State Bar of Michigan.

#### Name Change

Continued from page 1

sible section name to a vote, a separate petition would haveto be circulated and presented at a council meeting.

Motion: to approve submitting to the general membership a proposal to change the section name to the Information Technology Law Section Mr. Tupper moved. Mr. Bisdorf seconded. Ms. Manildi called.

### MOTION CARRIED

No alternative names have been submitted to the Council for consideration via the petition process as outlined in the section bylaws. Accordingly, a vote on the change of section name from "Computer Law Section" to "Information Technology Law Section" will take place at the section's annual meeting on September 22, 2006. If approved by a 2/3 vote of the general membership present at the annual meeting, the newly elected 2006-2007 Council will then present the proposed section name change to the Michigan State Bar Board of Commissioners for their approval.

Please plan to attend the section's annual meeting on Friday, September 22 to vote on this important issue. Please visit the section website for annual meeting registration details.

Paul Raine Chair, Computer Law Section

# Computer Law Section Annual Meeting and Golf Outing

Friday, September 22, 2006

The Links at Pinewood 8600 PGA Drive, Walled Lake, MI

Noon Tee Off 5:30 p.m. Cocktails 6 p.m. Dinner

7 p.m. Presentation - Inappropriate E-Mail (*Husen v Dow*)

Background on the process, the practice and the case. Presentation by the Director of the Dow Ethics and Compliance Division.

7:30 p.m. Annual Meeting

Costs: Section Members: Golf & Dinner = \$75, Dinner only = \$30

Guests: Golf & Dinner \$100, Dinner only = \$50

You may register using the SBM e-commerce server or by sending a Fax with charge details to the SBM Finance activity at Fax number 517-372-5921.